The fact that such programmes are appreciated was evident by the number who turned out to the meeting. A committee consisting of M. Ewart (convener), J. A. Dobson, J. A. Tremblay, and W. Hughson, have charge of a programme for next meeting.

The final year have decided not to retain the custom of having a large photograph of the graduating class. Their committee, Messrs. Ellis, Orser, Ewart and Drewry, have decided to bring out a small book which will contain individual photos of the professors and final year students. A number of the buildings and other views will also be included. As this is somewhat of an experiment the result will be watched with interest by the students of the junior year, who hope to be up against the yearbook problem next year.

The Science Dinner committee, in an interim report, showed a balance of \$53.74. A full report will be given at next meeting. We would suggest that the recommendations made by the committee some time ago be included in the report.

We would like to hear something definite from the committee who are discussing the formation of the Field Engineers' Corps. If anything is to be done in the way of organization this spring, it would seem that now is the time, not when everyone makes excuses about examinations, etc. If organization were completed this spring it would make the work much simpler for the men in the fall.

Science '11 has still another man on the sick list. Gordon Cameron is spending a few days at the hospital.

A good number of Science men enjoyed A. O. Wheeler's lecture last Saturday evening, at the A.M.S. Especially interested were those who intend to follow D.L.S. work in the West.

Medicine.

ON Friday morning, Prof. Knight, the honorary president of '12 Medicine, to the great delight of the year, took a *class-hour* to give a most suggestive illustrated address on the pressing need of better medical inspection of school children.

The JOURNAL regrets to hear of the death of Mr. J. J. McNeil, '12, at Napance, recently. The bereaved parents have the sympathy of his many friends about college. Mr. A. Flood represented the year at the funeral on Saturday.

We are glad to welcome L. MacDougall, M.A., Ph.D., to our halls, and especially when he wishes to add to his studies of Plato and Aristotle, the more natural philosophy of Aesculapius and Hippocrates.